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Alberta Again Violates Caribou Policies With Today’s Energy Leasing 
 

Today the Alberta government will once again violate its own caribou policy and the federal caribou 
recovery strategy by auctioning yet more new oil and gas leases in the ranges of threatened Alberta 
caribou, including in the Little Smoky range that is more than 95% disturbed. Alberta Wilderness 
Association (AWA) calls on the government to cease this irresponsible energy development approach 
and act on its promises to maintain and restore caribou habitat. 
 
 “Alberta Energy promotes caribou habitat disturbance by selling leases that drive new well sites, 
ignoring technology options to reduce existing footprint,” says Carolyn Campbell, AWA conservation 
specialist.  “In the Little Smoky range with over 95% disturbance, the government wages war on wolves 
and moose while encouraging more industry footprint that drives caribou population declines.” 
 
Today 1300 hectares (13 km2) of petroleum and natural gas leases will be auctioned in the Little Smoky 
range. A total of 14,000 hectares (140 km2) of these leases will be sold in 5 threatened Alberta caribou 
herds’ ranges.  
 
In October 2012 the federal government published its final boreal woodland caribou strategy that 
requires each province to develop an action plan to achieve at least 65% undisturbed habitat for each 
caribou range.  
 
AWA has received no reply to its February 6, 2013 letter to Energy Minister Hughes requesting deferral 
of new leases in the Little Smoky caribou range and a commitment to restore disturbed caribou habitat. 
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